WEST LAVINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

NEIGHBOURHOOD PLANNING STEERING GROUP MEETING 20 MARCH 2013, 7.30PM
        IN THE GILES ROOM, WEST LAVINGTON VILLAGE HALL
                                                            MINUTES
                                                                                  ACTION
Present: 
Cllr S Gamble (Chairman); Mr C Barker-Wyatt; Mr N Barnes; Mr S Barr; Mr P Langham; Mr J Miles-Hobbs; Cllr M May; Miss S Newson; Mr P Rayner; Mr C Thorne.
Apologies:  Mrs J Byford; Cllr J Collins; Cllr E Evans; Miss E Hinton; Mr R Matters; 
Also present: P Baxter(Clerk).
12/13/007 Minutes of the last meeting

                     The minutes of the last meeting, previously circulated, were amended in regard to Miss Newson’s role with the Transport Sub Group, and to Mr Thorne’s role as Lead for Development. They were then agreed and signed by the Chairman.
12/13/008 Overview of national and local developments


The Chairman reported on the recent result of the Eden Valley Neighbourhood Plan referendum, the first in the country, and a positive result with good turnout. The Chairman also reported the successful lodging of this Parish Council’s application for designation of the parish boundary as a Neighbourhood Planning Area, and noted similar applications from a number of parishes nearby, although none adjacent. The Clerk reflected on this week’s planning appeal in Malmesbury and subsequent intervention by the Planning Minister with possible widespread implications for the status of Neighbourhood Plans.
12/13/009 Sub Group updates:

Development


CT reported that approximately half the parish had been surveyed, and that better weather was awaited to complete this action. A document review was in hand, with some very useful data and support material online, including the ‘Magic’ tool on the Defra website.


Transport


C B-W and SN reported they had met to scope initial work to gather baseline information. Themes to include distances, travel modes, parking, highway maintenance, data sources, travel planning, cycling and pedestrians and others as research progresses. A query arose as to how questionnaires might be used by all sub groups, and how the Steering Group might set out policy and co-ordination for information gathering and subsequent consultation.


Environment


J M-H reported his group had met, noting that the required Survey needs to commence, with baseline research likely to show the number of environmental stewardship schemes already in the parish. Some green spaces need to have their current status established, and views formed as to future perceptions for landscape use. Need to establish who maintains water courses, and survey their contents – possible school project. Renewable energy and potential impacts of installations such as hydro power to be considered, as well as re-cycling such as food waste, and allotments. Other forms of sustainability to be explored such as woodland planting. Discussion established a need for large-scale maps to be available to support group discussion. The Clerk to progress.

Community Facilities


MM reported his sub group had met, reviewing responses to the recent Village Hall survey that had questions on facilities that could be extracted for this purpose. Whilst the Village Hall is a separate project, there are linkages but the timetable could be long term and affected by financing. The playing fields may benefit from investment brought in by development in the parish.


Economy


C B-W reported that he had attempted to contact the managers responsible for the Wiltshire Online project without success, noting that the contract with BT had now been signed for the rollout of Superfast Broadband and Broadband. There is a need to set out a business case to promote why this parish should be prioritised. The Sub Group will consider employment and other business issues once the consultation period is complete.
12/13/010 Way ahead


The Chairman summarised the previous discussion on the management of consultation and questionnaires for information gathering. All agreed that any material issued to the community must be co-ordinated through the Steering Group. It was also agreed that the Core Group would meet to set out these processes, and that all would continue preliminary research pending feedback from the current Wiltshire Council consultation.
12/13/011 Next meeting


The next meeting was set for 23 May 2013 in the Giles Room
                          Signed……………………………………………..……………. (Chairman)  23 May 2013
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